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Fire Emergency Incident Clean-Up Report 

 
June 20, 2019 Fire 

Liberty Tire Recycling, LLC  
9675 Range Line Road, Port St. Lucie, FL 34987 

 

As indicated in Liberty Tire Recycling’s (“Liberty”) initial “Fire Emergency Incident Report”, Liberty is 
very focused on the removal and management or disposal of fire related debris resulting from the June 20, 
2019 fire incident. To date, Liberty has disposed of 753 tons of tire rubber shreds in a solid waste landfill.  
Due to the damage to Building 6 and the processing equipment inside, the facility was unable to finish the 
processing of these shreds into salable finished product.  A total of 6,500 gallons of firefighting water was 
captured and transported by CBI to a waste-water treatment plant for treatment and disposal.   We 
attempted to locate a beneficial use alternative for approximately 291 tons of crumb rubber whose bags 
were destroyed in the fire and that we re-screened and re-bagged.  However, the cement kilns we 
contacted were unable to utilize the crumb rubber as an alternative fuel.  Liberty is actively seeking 
alternative beneficial uses of this crumb rubber.  Liberty is gradually screening and re-bagging an 
additional 750 tons of crumb rubber that was impacted by the fire and continue to seek alternative 
beneficial uses in lieu of landfill disposal.  We anticipate the rescreening and re-bagging process to be 
completed by mid-October. 

Currently, Liberty is in the process of contracting with the demolition firm (L.E.B. Demolition & 
Consulting Contractors, Inc.) to obtain the required permits to demolish and remove the fire impacted 
building.  Barring any unforeseen complications and the timely approval of the permits, the target for 
completion of the building demolition is August 30, 2019. 

I have attached all current disposal and shipping manifests associated with disposal of fire debris. In 
addition, you will find documents related to services provided by Cliff Berry, Inc which included removal 
and disposal of the captured fire-fighting water plus collection of crumb rubber solids debris from the 
ground with a vacuum truck. 

If you should have any questions, I am available at 614-604-2038 

Sincerely,  

 

Richard Douglas 

 


